

Department of Education

CORDILLERA ADMINISTRATIVE REGION

June 8, 2020

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

157.2020

To:

Schools Division Superintendents Division Testing Coordinators (DTCs) All others concerned DEPED-CAR DEPED-CAR

REITERATION OF DEPED MEMORANDA DM-CI-2020-00092 AND DM-CI-2020-00093 ON THE REGISTRATION AND ADMINISTRATION OF PHILIPPINE EDUCATIONAL PLACEMENT TEST (PEPT)

- This office reiterates compliance to DepEd Memoranda DM-Cl-2020-00092 "Advisory on the Walk-in Registration and Administration for the Philippine Educational Placement Test (PEPT) at DepEd Central Office" and DM-Cl-2020-00093 "Temporary Deferment of the Administration of Special Philippine Educational Placement Test (PEPT) on June, 2020".
- 2. The suspension of walk-in registration and administration of PEPT and the temporary deferment of Special PEPT this June, 2020 is in accordance to IATF Rules and in compliance to Proclamation No. 922 otherwise known as "Declaring a State of Public Health Emergency throughout the Philippines".
- 3. Schools Division Offices through the Division Testing Coordinator (DTC) shall closely coordinate with the Bureau of Education Assessment (BEA) re: updates on the conduct and administration of the said test.
- 4. Attached is DM-CI-2020-00092 and DM-CI-2020-00093 for your reference.
- 5. For more details, kindly contact the Quality Assurance Division (QAD) at Tel. No. 422-5187 or email at quad.depedcar@gmail.com.
- 6. Wide dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

MAY B. ECLAR, PhD CESO V Regional Director

QAD/ALP/mab





ARAN NG EOUTH ASYON

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City, Philippines

Office of the Undersecretary for Curriculum and Instruction

MEMORANDUM

DM-CI-2020- 00092

TO

Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents

All Others Concerned

FROM

DIOSDADO M. SAN ANTONIO

Undersecretary

SUBJECT

Advisory on the Walk-in Registration and

Administration for the Philippine Educational Placement Test (PEPT) at DepEd Central Office

DATE

June 4, 2020

In support to the government efforts in implementing social distancing and mitigating the spread of COVID-19, the Bureau of Education Assessment (BEA) announces that the walk-in registration and administration for the Philippine Educational Placement Test (PEPT) is still suspended as we await advice from the Inter-Agency Task Force (IATF).

The walk-in registration and administration for the said test will resume once the Community Quarantine is lifted and IATF Rules allow it. In the administration of the test, priority will be given to those registrants who were scheduled to take the test before the ECQ. Whereas, tentative schedule will be given to new registrants.

Clients from private schools without DepEd permit to operate should visit the Schools Division Offices (SDOs) for guidance since there is no walk-in transaction at BEA for them per D.O. No. 023, s. 2019 also known as "Additional Provisions to Section 6: Grade Level Placement Assessment of DepEd Order No, 55, s. 2016".

Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.